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Dear Colleague 
 
Re: Proposed move of Moorfields Eye Hospital’s City Road services: Post-consultation 
decision-making process and timetable 
 
As the election period has passed and we have a new government, we are progressing with the 
decision-making process and timetable for the Moorfields relocation proposal, following the 
consultation which ended on 16 September 2019. 
 
Update on current status 

 Moorfields and its partners, the UCL Institute of Ophthalmology and Moorfields Eye Charity, are 

proposing to build a new centre bringing together excellent eye care, with ground-breaking research 

and education. The preferred location is a site that has become available at the St Pancras Hospital 

site, just north of King’s Cross and St Pancras stations in central London. 

 The proposal, called Oriel, was the subject of a public consultation from 24 May to 16 September 

2019. For more information, please visit www.oriel-london.org.uk.  

A draft report summarising the findings from consultation was published on the Oriel website on 23 
October 2019 to give people the opportunity to comment before publishing the final report. We are 
grateful to all those who have given feedback and whose comments have been taken into account 
for the publication of the final report in January 2020. 
 
Engagement with CCGs and their corresponding local authorities has been an important part of the 
pre-consultation and consultation process. Different levels of engagement were undertaken for the 
different audiences, dependent on the extent of potential impact of services relocating from the 
Moorfields City Road site. 
 
A comprehensive summary of the findings from the consultation, our response to the findings and 
other decision-making information, such as service modelling, financial planning, and the integrated 
health inequality and equality impact assessment, will be presented to a Joint Health Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee (JHOSC) comprised of the five local authorities in north central London, at its 
meeting in public, on 31 January 2020. 
 
This view will then be shared with the CCGs’ Committees-in-Common which will consider the 
outcome of the consultation and the Decision-Making Business Case at its meeting on 12 February 
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2020. This will be in parallel to the decision-making process for NHS England Specialised 
Commissioning. 
 
We would very much appreciate you sharing this letter with your own Health Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee and extending an invitation to them to attend the north central London 
JHOSC on 31 January 2020 in a non-voting capacity.  
 
I very much appreciate the support you have given to this process over the past year and, if you 
have any queries, please contact Programme Director, Denise Tyrrell at denise.tyrrell@nhs.net.   
 
Best wishes  
 

 
 
Sarah Mansuralli  
Senior Responsible Officer, Moorfields Consultation Programme  
Director of Strategic Commissioning 
North Central London Clinical Commissioning Groups 
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